 

On March 18, 2007, Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding CLS1-2007-2008 Instructional Materials Adoptiond and Program Budgets 
 

REQUEST:
Which schools offer Latin? 
How is it determined which foreign languages are offered at each school? 
Were the health texts (Teen Health) reviewed for accurate information 
regarding HIV? 
Please place a copy of these health texts in the board conference room 
with flags on the HIV content info. 
RESPONSE:
Which schools offer Latin?
Olympic Heights and Royal Palm Beach High Schools offer Latin.
How is it determined which Foreign Languages are offered at each school?
Schools must offer foreign language courses approved through the Florida Department of Education (FLDOE) Course Code Directory. Schools usually make decisions about what courses to offer based on availability of teachers, student interest, master schedule and specialized program (Magnet/Choice) considerations. District schools currently offer Spanish, French, German, Italian, Haitian-Creole, Latin, Chinese, and American Sign Language.
It takes approximately two years to gain approval from the FLDOE to offer any "new" foreign language course that is not currently approved in the Course Code Directory.
Were the health texts (Teen Health) reviewed for accurate information regarding HIV?
The Teen Health texts that are being adopted for middle school health (grade 7) were reviewed by a committee of health teachers. However, HIV/AIDS education is delivered through two text/workbooks that were reviewed and adopted last year by middle school science and health teachers. Those texts are Holt’s Sexuality and Responsibility for grades 7 and 8, and Glencoe’s Your Body Book for grade 6. The district has a grant from the Center for Disease Control to assist with the implementation of HIV education. The grant subcontracts with the American Red Cross for an HIV Specialist who updates all the grants’ HIV/AIDS materials. The HIV Specialist (a part-time nurse educator) and Dannette Fitzgerald, Manager of the CDC Grant in the Department of K-12 Curriculum, Adult and Community Education, checked the accuracy of the Human Growth and Development texts that were adopted last year. Ms. Fitzgerald has also checked the accuracy of the limited HIV/AIDS content in the Teen Health text.
A copy of the teacher’s edition of Teen Health is available for review in the Board Minutes office as requested. Pages that refer to HIV/AIDS are marked.
 

 

Barbara Terembes for Ann Killets
Barbara Terembes, Adm Director 
Compliance Department
434-8118 or PX 48118
 

